
2025/26 Draft Budget 
submissions welcomed
Golden Plains Shire Council is currently 
accepting submissions to inform the 
development of the 2025/26 Budget.

Council has brought forward the community 
engagement process this year to enable 
the consideration of community budget 
submissions. An important part of the 
budget preparation process is to ensure the 
community has an opportunity to help shape 
the budget by lodging a budget submission.

When preparing recommendations for the 
budget, all submissions are considered while 
also taking into account Council’s projected 
revenue, existing commitments, strategic 
priorities and community needs.

For more information on making a budget 
submission, visit goldenplains.vic.gov.au/
consultations.

Council will hold a meeting at the Golden 
Plains Civic Centre on Tuesday 1 April 2025 to 
hear budget submissions.

share your vision for 
lethbridge skate park
Council is excited to announce plans 
to revitalise the existing skate park 
located at the Lethbridge Active Youth 
Space. 

This project aims to ensure the skate 
park continues to meet the needs of the 
community for years to come, with Council 
inviting community members to share their 
priorities and aspirations for the skate park 
upgrade.

The proposed upgrade to the Active Youth 
Space will deliver a range of improvements,

including upgraded skate park facilities, 
multi-use area, seating, shade/shelters, 
drinking fountain, improved path networks 
and landscaping. The skate park upgrade will 
complement the brand-new play space which 
is now open to the community.

Council hosted an in-person workshop at the 
existing skate park on Wednesday 19 February. 
Those who missed the workshop can provide 
feedback on the proposed skate park upgrade 
by completing an online survey which is open 
until 5pm, Monday 24 February 2025.

Feedback will inform the development of 
initial concept designs. For more information 
and to complete the survey, visit 
goldenplains.vic.gov.au/consultations.


